WESTERN WI HEALTHCARE EMERGNCY READINESS COALITION
REGIONAL MEETING
February 6, 2020
Gundersen Tri-County Hospital, Clinics and Care Center
Hospital Education Room 
1:30 – 3:30
1. Introductions: Meeting called to order by James and introductions made by all attending to include online.  
2. Jared Tessman – Monroe County EM, Dan Henderson – Black River Memorial Hospital, Kevin Rindy – La Crosse County EM, Amanda Richmond – Ho-Chunk Nation EM, Lisa Herritz – Ho-Chunk Nation PH, James Newlun – Tomah Memorial Hospital(HERC Chair), Bob Ritger – Consultant, Suzann Downing – Tomah Health, Mary Myskewitz – Gundersen Tri-County, Mike Foster – Region 4 WISCOM SME, April Loeffler – Buffalo County Public Health, Kristina Page – Jackson County EM, Lisa Olson-McDonald - WEM, Stephanie Kopp – Gundersen Tri-County Hospital, Gary Trulson – Crossing Rivers Health, Kathy Rumsey Jackson County Public Health, Randal Dunford – Tomah Area Ambulance, and Bill Klemp – Western WI HERC Coordinator.
3. Via Distance Learning/Teleconference: Cindy Rinker – Crawford Co Public Health, Chris Eberlein Gundersen La Crosse Western HERC Medical Advisor, Eric Emery – VA Office of EM, Audrey Steggmeyer – Houston County Public Health, MN, Tom Wright – Gundersen – La Crosse, Greg Breen – Region 4 SWRTAC, Tom Tornstrom – Tri State Ambulance, Brian Simmons – Gundersen La Crosse Infection Control, Romelle Heisel – Vernon Memorial Hospital. 
4. Review of previous meeting minutes: Link to Previous Minutes: https://www.wheppwesternhcc.org/resources 
Motion to approve December minutes by Suzanne Downing; Kristina Page seconded the motion.  All were in favor and no objections, minutes approved.
5. Veterans’ Health Administration Area Emergency Manager; Federal Coordinating Center (FCC) Coordinator for the Minneapolis FCC – Eric Emery. Eric presented how the FCC will affect the region during federal emergencies.  A copy of the PPT will be placed with the minutes of this meeting for reference and posted on the coalition website.
6. Novel Coronavirus Updates – Dr. Eberlein, Regional Medical Advisor. Appropriate PPE and screening protocols need to be in place and ready to go. EMS needs to screen prior to arrival at the hospitals to ensure any potentially infected individuals are not passed along to a hospital without them knowing.  If this is not being done, it is strongly advised to begin at this time.  Question about quantities of PPE for EMS was raised; levels seem to be good for now based on current practices and protocols.  If a patient is sick it is strongly encouraged that a mask is put on the patients in the back of the ambulance.  A question was raised asking if can we get a copy of protocols the dispatchers are providing at this time; the protocols were initiated about 2 weeks ago and these protocols should be forth coming.  
7. Precautions and Recommendations – Gundersen Infection Control Team: A copy of the PPT on PPE recommendations and requirements will be added to the minutes for reference and posted on the coalition website.  The information being presented is from the CDC.  EMS should have the N95 masks on the ambulances until further notice, ensure they are fit tested as well.  Previous PAPR issue from the HCC is good for 5 years, per the manufacturer guidance so you will need to check your supply.

8. Potential Homeland Security Project – James Newlun – Still working on the project but no updates at this time.   
9. Incorporation Process & Updates – James Newlun – Reached out to legal firm that has done this process before for other HCC’s.  Waiting on feedback from the legal firm.  Tom T. will be our treasurer for the HCC and how we will transition from Don N. as the FA, a plan is in place to continue until the end of the current fiscal year.  Send all receipts to Bill to process for payment.

10. Strategic Planning- James Newlun – James asked for a show of hands who will be attending, a large amount of the attending members stated they will be attending.      
11. HERC Coordinator Report: Exercises, Budget, Training Calendar – Exercises: HERC Coordinator Report: Exercises, Budget: a new fiscal agent will be taking over for Don Neitzel as he is retiring.  Another individual in the same office will assume Don’s role and responsibility until the end of the fiscal year.  A potential shift to an accounting firm once the coalition becomes a nonprofit and incorporated will be a likely choice, Training Calendar, HICS Training Mayo-La Crosse TBD (will now be March 10 from 10:00-2:00), CST 21 April, 14 May TTX, Social Media Training 13 Feb @ Hillsboro 1-4, Media Training @ VMH 9-5:30. Redundant Comms Ex #2, March 25th. Pediatric surge TTX will be conducted during the April coalition meeting at Tomah Health, this is mandatory before June 30, Response Plan. & Preparedness Plan going out for annual review in Feb. It was discussed if Weaver was viable in our region during emergencies.  It was not considered a viable option unless it was for standing up a “field type” hospital.  Members found it to be a problem when it came to credentialing other medical provider staff.  We should test the system during future exercises to see if it works. HVA to be presented at April meeting for approval.  Pandemic planning group formed and meet with contractor Feb 10 for initial conference call, more members are welcome to join.  
12. Communication with Partners 
A. (Public Health) – nCoV 2019 following DHS and CDC guidelines lots of meetings for this topic.
B. (Emergency Management) - 21 Feb had a food borne illness HEP A, lots of PH and EM attended this, AAR coming soon. Gov conference is March 9 preconference training, 10-11 actual conference dates at the Kalahari in the Dells. Jared Tessman the new EM for Monroe Cty introduced himself as the new EM.
C. WISCOM - Radio checks are going well, remind that they push the button for prior to talking and wait for the chirp.  We are currently running about a 90% level for response on the checks. Additional funding is coming for WISCOM for radio upgrades is coming.  Type 2 radios are going away.   
D. SWRTAC – We are in the middle of funding and training for SWRTAC, waiting on invoices.  Trauma symposium May 15 at Gundersen in La Crosse, looks to be a really good one.  STB booth at the HEP conference and good comments.  April 2 in Tomah is next SWRTAC in the morning Status quo on 118, no new info on this.  March 4 is next state trauma coordinator meeting with the state.  James stated that patient tracking will be a new rule coming out soon.
E. STB – Feb 20 is the next meeting; kits are being used but class lists are slow in coming.
F. Opioid Grant Updates – Chronic pain support group training session, May 27, Your Choice group that did the website are now looking to do a vaping video, discussions ongoing for us to support.  Mid-March could be initial release date.  Cartoon artist maybe set up to design posters for vaping, possible billboards to get the word out to the public.  Do we have data based on our current efforts?  Lots of legislation coming on vaping soon, Kwik Trip will be discontinuing carrying the vaping products.  Many students do not the real dangers of vaping.  
13. Old Business from Members: Nothing
14. New Business from members: Coordinator Duties: What should and should not be doing.  We will build out a coordinator will do in a response and what is the back up and funding for this.  Ebola money – we have $6,799 left in the budget; Motion to give $550 for each responding agency for PPE use.  Will submit invoices to FA when purchased for reimbursement.  Can now provide O2 passed a rule to allow care for animals   Feb 23 9-1 Arcadia Ambulance is hosting a fund raiser at the Arcadia Town Hall with a waffle breakfast.  $9 in advance and $10 at the door, all you can eat. 

Motion to adjourn by Suzanne Downing, April Loffler second the motion, all agreed, meeting adjourned. 

NEXT MEETING April 2, 20 1:30 PM at Tomah Health in Tomah, WI
WebEx was not available for this meeting, a conference call line was used for this meeting.

Conference Call info: 1-800-236-0019 or 608-775-0994

Passcode: 55446#

